Patient participation Group report.
Oakwood medical centre has met quarterly with our PPG members since May 2013,previous to this it was annually.

Our minutes of each meeting have been published on our website and displayed on our notice board in the lobby.

Our PPG group comprises of   12 participants now, most attend regularly. We advertise for new members via the website , practice leaflet and notice board in our waiting room.

Our group comprises mainly of retired patients, although we actively encourage younger patients  ,some  have expressed an interest but failed to attend.

We have representation from the following ethnic minorities:

White British

White Italian

Indian

Turkish

We appreciate feedback and welcome both negative and positive feedback. This can be given via our website or the suggestion box in our waiting room, alternatively NHS choices for those patients who are unable to join our PPG group.

WE have discussed negative feedback from NHS choices web site and complaints regards condition of the practice and the car park and road which belong to the practice.

Blocked drain in car park cleared 26/3/14, as this was causing a large puddle of water.

Tree roots lifting up paving, trip hazzard.

We have since made plans for the road and carpark to be re surfaced late April this year( PPG will be informed of this at our April 2014 meeting)

Our reception and waiting area has been redecorated and new flooring has been laid.

For CQC requirements carpet has been removed from all consulting rooms and suitable CQC approved flooring laid.

We asked for suggestions to improve our appointment system, and now offer on line booking of appointments and prescription requests on line. Only one patient on our PPG suggested Sunday appointments, we currently have no plans to extend our hours to Sunday and this was not a request that was highly noted in our recent patient survey. Access is always an issue and should be included in patient survey.
THE Key performance indicators were discussed with PPG members and they were happy with our current choice for 2013/14,however they have requested we include Over 75 year health checks in our KPIs for 2014/2015.This has been agreed and our KPI list for 14/15 has been amended and submitted accordingly.
PPG discussed the patient tracker and types of questions involved many reflected in our annual patient survey displayed on website.The results will be discussed at our next meeting 24/4/14.

PPG have been kept up to date of changes in services offered at Oakwood medical centre i.e

· Minor ailment service

· New Shingles vaccine

· Enfield carers ( stall now on display in our lobby)

· Improving access

Together we have looked at audits on home visits, complaints and do not attend rates, PPG requested that we continue to monitor home visits and DNA regularly. To assist, we now have txt message service to hopefully improve DNA rate. As a result of PPG we send out letters to frequent attenders.
We continue to move forward with improving access and PPG are supportive of the practice and the challenges we up against.

PPG have requested that the practice organise a public event out of hours for patients in connection ‘with a healthier lifestyle ‘ this has been arranged for 24/4/14 at 7.30pm at Vita –et-Pax catholic church hall, Bramley road and is advertised on our website and in our practice.
Action plan:

· Arrange regular road sweeping of practice grounds

· Advertise for our ‘patient meeting’24/4/14.

· To arrange for paving to be lifted and re-laid over Oak tree roots.

· Continue to monitor DNA rates
· To discuss and address negative feedback from patient survey in April.

· Offer over 75years annual check as a KPI.

· Continue to encourage patients to join PPG.
